
 

Newsletter: 4 Thursday 5 September 2024 

Vision: 
Our school empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their personal 

best while developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing, and 
through this make positive contributions to the community. 

A Professional Development Reflection 
A fortnight ago I attended the Victorian Princi-
pals Association (VPA) Conference.  The theme 
of the conference was Our Communities, Our 
Schools.  There was an outstanding lineup of 
speakers.   The speakers ranged from re-
searchers and consultants to survivors and ad-
venturers. 
I love coming away from events such as this 
with validation of the great work that is already 
happening throughout our school. 
One presenter, Julie Cross #luckyme, told of 
her journey to self belief and resilience. She 
shared her story of finding love and having chil-
dren only to have her husband suffer a stroke 
and pass away at 42.  She was then left to raise 
two boys by herself.  Julie talked about living 
her best life and setting higher standards for 
herself and her children. She spoke about the 
challenges that come with having a nonverbal 
autistic son and how blessed she felt with the 
small things in life.  She lives by the #luckyme 
motto.  Her story was a rollercoaster and I can 
tell you I was laughing and crying all at the 
same time. 
Julie reminded me that not every day will be 
perfect or even great but there is greatness in 
everyday.  The challenges we face might make 
up a small part of our day but we need to step 
back and see some of that greatness through-
out the day. 
 
Another speaker, Mark Carter, spoke about 
shared vision and how to add value.  In our 
lives we talk about ‘working together’ but the 
conversation should be how do we add value in 
situations.  I  am reminded by the quote from 
Simon Sinek ‘There is a difference between 
listening and waiting for your turn to speak’. 
I believe that one of the unique things about 
WDPS is that students, families and staff all 
add value to our school.  We all play a part in 
shaping our culture and direction of the school.   
 
I often talk about the legacy we leave. Our job 
as educators, students and parents is to value 
add.  A question I often ask and is valid moving 
into the later part of the year is how will you add 
value and leave the school in a better position 
than when you arrived? 

 
 

Upcoming dates for the calendar 
 

Monday 2nd September 
Grade 6 transition FSC 

 
 Thursday 5th September 

Dinosaur incursion 
 

Friday 6th September 
Robotics incursion 

 
Tuesday 10th September  

School Council 6pm 
 

Tuesday 10th—Thursday 12th September 
Gabbi and Chloe at SPPIKE training 

 
Thursday 12th September 

R U OK? Day 
Division Athletics 

 
Wednesday 18th September 

Adam Wallace Author visit 
 

Thursday 19th September  
Last newsletter of the term 

 
Friday 20th September 

PJ day 
Last day term 3 2.20 finish 

 
Monday 7th October 

Term 4 starts 
 
As always, if you require anything please do not 
hesitate to contact us, either via the office or di-
rectly to the classroom teach-
er. 
 
Web:    http:// 
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www.welshpoolps.vic.edu.au 
Email:  welshpool.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Address: 5960 South Gippsland Highway, Welshpool Vic 3966  
Phone:   03 56881460  Mobile: 0428 444 292     
Direct Deposit Details: BSB 633-000 Account No: 156869083 Bendigo Bank Toora 

Gabrielle Boyd Principal 
Little School, Big Heart 

Web:    http://



2/3 Classroom 

 
 
 



 



 



 
 
 

P/1 Classroom 

It has been so nice being back in the classroom and learning so many new great topics. During writing students 

have been learning all about procedure texts. The bonus about learning how to write a procedure text is also 

testing the procedure out to see if it makes sense. We have made sock puppets, rum balls, orange juice and have 

some exciting plans to make other delicious goodies, all while learning about how to write a procedure text.  

We have been doing lots of hands-on learning during math’s this term. We are currently learning all about Aus-

tralian money during whole school math’s. We have also started learning about length and measuring objects in 

the P/1 classroom.  

Throughout this term P/1 students have been participating in our yearly transition program that involves visiting 

the kinder students at Welshpool kinder as well as the kinder students visiting us here at school. It has been love-

ly seeing old friendship rekindle and new ones begin. Next Friday we will once again welcome Welshpool kinder 

students to our school for some fun activities.  

Mrs Wade 



 
 
 

2/3 Classroom 

Throughout this semester we have begun incorporating The Resilience Project into our classroom on regular ba-
sis. This whole school wellbeing project teaches and supports positive mental health in the classroom. Together 
we have been developing our understanding of the projects core principles - Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness 
and Emotional Literacy.  We have started by incorporating GEM chats into our classroom, during this time stu-
dents sit in a circle, and we select one of the GEM prompt cards. Together we all have an opportunity to share 
our thinking around the prompt. We then follow this with taking part in a TRP lesson which focuses on Gratitude, 
Empathy, Mindfulness and Emotional Literacy. In 2/3 we have also started to explore what mindfulness is and 
how it can help us re focus.  

If you have any concerns and wish to discuss anything, please don’t hesitate to contact us in person or via email. 

Mrs Round and Ms Allan  



4/5/6 Classroom 
 
 
 

4/5/6 Classroom 

The 4/5/6 class has been very busy over the last few weeks. On top of our lessons in reading, writing and maths, 
the students have been participating in The Resilience Project lessons on Thursday afternoons. This work is un-
derpinned by the values of ‘gratitude’, ‘empathy’ and ‘mindfulness’, and involves engaging and thought-
provoking lessons that are designed to develop resilience and support mental wellbeing.  

In addition, the students have enjoyed participating in science lessons, as well as exploring the coding software 

‘Scratch’. This Friday, the grade 4,5,6 class will be partaking in a robotics incursion which is very exciting!  

Mr Moore 



2/3 Class- room 
 
 
 

Whole School Maths 
On Monday, Wednesday and Thursday this term we will be running our whole school approach to numeracy 
where we combine all classes together. This semester our whole school numeracy program will be focused on 
money. This learning is supplemented by teaching measurement and geometry, statistics and probability and 
extending number knowledge within each individual classroom.  

We begin each numeracy session with a number talk as a whole school. A Number Talk is a short daily problem 
used to build number sense. It provides an opportunity for students to share their mathematical thinking about 
a problem and allows them to listen to a range of different strategies used to solve problems. Each number talk 
is open ended to allow all students to have their learning needs met or extended.  

Students then work within a small, targeted teacher led group with students who all are working on the same 
numeracy skill. This allows each group to have intensive targeted learning opportunities where they consistently 
have teacher support. At WDPS our approach to numeracy involves providing students with hands on learning 
opportunities that enable students to problem solve using a range of resources such as counters, MAB, number 
lines, dice and fraction charts etc. As staff we are constantly working to develop our numeracy knowledge and 
teaching practice.  

Each fortnight all teaching staff come together to discuss student progress and to analyse teaching notes com-
pleted during and after each session. This enables each students learning sequence to change to meet their 
learning point of need. 

It has been wonderful to see the learning growth being made by all students and to build student confidence 

and knowledge within numeracy.  



2/3 Class- room 
 
 
 

Sofie Laguna 
Last Tuesday we had a visit from author Sofie Laguna. She explained to students that she  has kept a diary since 
she was seven years old when her grandmother bought her a blank book as a gift.  She showed students  the 
first drafts of her many books all contained within her diaries. Using her books as a springboard, Sofie discussed 
the importance of character in her own writing. She examines the different ways we can create strong charac-
ters and their importance in building a compelling story.  Students enjoyed listening to and looking at her range 
of books.  

—————————————————————————————————————
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REMINDER TO PARENTS, ENTERING ABSCENCES ON COMPASS . 
 

If a student is absent from school, please ensure you make the appropriate entry on 
Compass with the relevant code applicable. Unexplained absences must be identified. 
 

If a student is late, parents are required to sign them in on the Ipad in the office and 
hand the printed slip to the classroom teacher or office admin, for role marking. 

GRADE 3 AND 4 CAMP RUMBUG 

PREP AND GRADE 1 SLEEP OVER 



 



 

Parents & Friends Association (PFA) 

Thanks to everyone who supported our fathers day raffle with a 
special thanks to Welshpool Outdoors & Welshpool Hotel for 
their very generous donations. 
We made a total of $874.00  to go towards our redevelopment of 
our basketball court. 

 

Lisa Van Kuyk 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SCHOOL HOTDOG ROSTER  
Term 3 

September: 
Wed 11th 
Wed 18th Sandra 
 

Term 4 
October: 
Wed 9th 
Wed 16th Sandra 
Wed 23rd 
Wed 30th Sandra 

URGENT 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

In order to continue our 
Hotdog Wednesdays we 
are desperately needing 

more volunteers.  
If you can assist us with any of 

the dates for the upcoming term 
please make contact with Lisa 

Van Kuyk or the school office.   





 


